

THE RETURNED AND SERVICES LEAGUE OF AUSTRALIA (NSW Branch)

ALSTONVILLE SUB-BRANCH

ABN: 99 901 744 239
PO Box 690
ALSTONVILLE NSW 2477
rslalstonville@gmail.com Phone: 02 66286156

President: Mr Mark Quilligan Secretary: Mr. John McDonough

0405351043 0412627180 quilliganmark@gmail.com jimmy.mac81a@gmail.com

14 December 2017

Mr Paul Hickey General Manager Ballina Shire Council 40 Sherry Street Ballina 2478 NSW



Dear Du

We at the Alstonville Sub Branch of the RSL are seeking your advice on the re-naming of the Elizabeth Ann Brown Park.

The proposal is to re name the Elizabeth Ann Brown Park to Elizabeth Ann Brown War Memorial Park, we do this with the support of the family of which we have received written consent to the request.

The Sub Branch conducts its ANZAC Day, Vietnam Veterans Day and Remembrance Day Memorial Service in the park and it would be appropriate to reflect the sacrifice of our local war veterans who paid the supreme sacrifice with the name change.

We have two currants grant bids with the Department of Veterans Affairs both State and Federal these applications have been supported by Ballina Shire Council.

Hoping this meets with the Council approval.

If you have any enquires please do not hesitate to contact me on 0412627180

I remain your

John McDonough Honorary Secretary

"The Price of Liberty is Eternal Vigilance"
"Lest We Forget"